From: Murphy, Stacy (CI-StPaul) <stacy.murphy@ci.stpaul.mn.us>

Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 9:30 AM

To: Skarda, Therese (CI-StPaul) <therese.skarda@ci.stpaul.mn.us>

Cc: Hanson, Judy (CI-StPaul) <judy.hanson@ci.stpaul.mn.us>

Subject: RE: Request for official email in support of application to close skyway from Pioneer Endicott
Building into Federal Courthouse...

Hi Therese,

Thank you for your assistance with the application for the skyway closure of the skyway between the
Pioneer Endicott Building and the Federal Courthouse during the upcoming federal trial that begins on
January 20, 2022.

We have been working closely with the US Marshall’s who are responsible for security inside the
courthouse on a security plan. The request for this one skyway closure is part of our overall security
plan.

We have been told that there will be very limited business taking place inside the federal courthouse
outside of this one trial, which will greatly reduce the need to use this skyway. Individuals needing
access to the federal courthouse will still have access through the main entrances on Robert Street.

Additionally, we are planning to close the skyway (if approved) and utilize it as for emergency use only.
It will be staffed by Ramsey County Deputies.

The closure of this one skyway will assist in our overall security plan by minimizing the number of entry
points into the federal courthouse.

Please let me know if you have any questions or need additional information.
Thank you again for your assistance with this application process.

Stacy Murphy | Deputy Chief
Community Engagement Division
Saint Paul Police Department

367 Grove Street | St. Paul, MN 55101
T:651-266-5558 | F: 651-340-2858
stacy.murphy@ci.stpaul.mn.us

Trust | Service | Respect
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